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ANMEX A

ANNEX A

BACKGROUND TO THE SETTING UP OF THE SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON
ToBACCO AND HEALTH

The Independent Scientific Committee on Smoking and Health

The previous Government advisory group on tobacco issues was the Independent Scientific
Committee on Smoking and Health (ISCSH), initially formed to examine modifications to the
smoking process and tobacco products. It met first in 1973 under the chairmanship of Dr Roben
Hunter (the late Lord Hunter of Newington) and in 1975 produced its first report’ which set out
guidelines for the testing of tobacco substitutes and for the testing and use of additives in tobac-
co products. The Product Modification Programme subsequently failed because the product was
unacceptable 1o smokers.

The second phase of the ISCSH work involved the assessment of “lower risk” cigarettes which
manufacturers were developing through product modification, primarily tar reduction. A second
report* was published in 1979, including a first list of permitted tobacco additives. In 1980 Dr
Peter Froggatt (later Sir Peter Froggait) became the new chairman of the committee and the terms
of reference were widened to advise industry as well as Government on the development of lower
risk tobacco products. (Terms of reference are attached at Annex B), The ISCSH continued until
1991 during which time the third* and fourth® repons were published. These repons included
further evaluation of the Product Modification Programme, assessments of the risks from environ-
mental tobacco smoke and from active and passive smoking during pregnancy. The Fourth
Repont also included an updated list of permitted additives. The Summary of Recommendations
of the fourth report is attached at Annex C,

When the terms of appointment of the ISCSH members expired at the end of 1991, the opponu-
nity was taken to restructure the membership and range of activities. Most of the recommenda-
tions set out in the Fourth Report had been followed up; in particular new regulations had been
introduced under EC Directives 1o limit the tar vields of cigareties, and much anention had been
given to publicising risks of exposure to environmental tobacco smoke and promoting smoke-free
policies in public and work places.

In addition to the ISCSH there had been for some years a2 Depanment of Health Committee for
Research in Behavioural Aspects of Smoking and Health (CRIBASH). Its terms of reference were
set out so as to complement and not overlap those of the ISCSH and a major part of its remit was
to promote and assess major surveys of the prevalence, distribution and attitudes 1o smoking car-
ricd out by the Office for Population Censuses and Surveys (OPCS) and other organisations.
There were also links with the education and smoking cessation work carried out by the Health
Education Authority (HEA). It was considered that there would be advantages in subsuming these
behavioural aspects of tobacco use into a restructured committee.





































































































































































































































